CHARLES I. ARTZ & ASSOCIATES

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 207 STATE STREET HARRISBURG, PA 17101

> (717) 238-9905 FAX (717) 238-2443

February 25, 1999

Brian J. Preski, Esq. Chief Counsel House Judiciary Committee House Box 202020 Room 18, Capitol Annex Harrisburg, PA 17120-2020

Re:

House Judiciary Committee Public Hearing;

GHB (HB 111, HB 183)

Dear Brian:

This is in response to your correspondence dated February 3, 1999 regarding the above referenced matter. The Pennsylvania Academy of Family Physicians voted at its February 20, 1999 Board of Directors and Public Policy Commission meetings to support HB 111 and HB 183.

The Academy's physician leadership is gathering more data on GHB. The Academy appreciates the opportunity to present testimony on this issue; however, the Academy's position would be quite brief, i.e. that GHB should be a Schedule IV controlled substance. Accordingly, the Academy will pass this time on providing live testimony. Please feel free to advise the Committee members of the Academy's position on these bills. Thanks again for the opportunity, and please keep the Academy in mind to testify at future hearings.

Sincerely,

- Lie

Charles I. Artz

CIA/kr

cc:

Todd A. Sagin, M.D., J.D. - PAFP President

Leo M. Hartz, M.D. - PAFP Chair, Public Policy Commission

John S. Jordan - PAFP Executive Vice President

John A. Nikoloff - PAFP Lobbyist

